PEF RETIREES - REGION 1 MINUTES OF DECEMBER 16, 2021

Meeting began at 11:07

President David Krobe led the Pledge to the Flag.

President's Report – Reviewed August picnic asking members if they wanted to continue having it. All agreed. Next meeting will be May 12, 2022 at Sean Patrick's. The New York State Controller will be invited to discuss the retiree pension and answer questions pertaining to it.

Membership Benefits – check WEB site for enhanced benefits, many added including student loan forgiveness and counselling.

Election of Officers – Votes counted by Curtis Steed and Don Przybyl

President

David Krobe

67 votes

Bill Nolan

39 votes

1st Vice President

Rocco Brindisi

unopposed

2nd Vice President

John Duengfelder

69 votes

Margret Smith

51 votes

Secretary

Bridget Pawelczak

unopposed

Treasurer

Steve Muscarella

74 votes

Barbara Rock

37 votes

Lunch was served with raffles drawn.

Treasurer's Report - Steve Muscarella reviewed it and membership accepted.

PAC Report - Craig Speers spoke on bills being considered: Health care and COLA

Secretary's Report – Minutes were accepted

Meeting ended at 1:55.